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From: Dorothy Modafferi <tdmod7@icloud.com>

Sent: Wednesday, October 12, 2022 5:16 AM

To: boardclerk@slocleanair.org

Subject: [EXT]Dust mitigation concerns from off-road riding at Oceano Dunes

ATTENTION: This email originated from outside the County's network. Use caution when opening attachments or links. 
 
To the members of the APCD Hearing Board: 
 
As a nine year resident in Nipomo with increasing lung problems, I am very concerned to hear of proposals to reduce 
stipulated agreements about reducing the dust plume coming from the Oceano Dunes OHV riding area to my HOME. 
 
It has been 10 YEARS of arguing, denying air quality monitor results, anything to continue the disruption of life to area 
residents because of the hazards of OHV riding and the damage to our environment and health.  There have already 
been 57 violations of CA State Air Quality Standard for PM10 from January 1 to September 30, 2022.  This alone should 
convince you that there is further need for dust mitigation. 
 
 I’m tired of having to sit inside my home with windows closed and two special air filtration systems running on days 
when the air quality in my area shows PM10 pollution.  I’m tired to having to take medication and using an inhaler to 
help me breathe.  I’m tired of not being able to walk on a local beach because of the danger from OHV riders.  I’m tired 
of seeing the natural dunes and vegetation being torn up by OHV riders. 
 
DO NOT MAKE CHANGES to the current Stipulated Order of Abatement.  Listen to the experts from our own local SLO 
County APCD.  The lives and welfare of residents in the South County of SLO, the environment, and the use of our local 
beach by ALL should be your ONLY concerns!! 
 
Sincerely, 
Dorothy Modafferi 
A concerned resident of Nipomo, CA 


